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Dates to Remember: 

May 9 Trustees @ 6:00 pm 

May 10 Rebekah Circle @ 6:30 pm 

May 13 Motherõs Day 

May 17 Esther Circle @ 1:30 pm 
Church Council @ 6:30 pm 

May 20 Last day of Sunday School 

May 21 Finance meeting @ 6:00 pm 

May 27 9:00 am Summer Worship schedule begins 

May 28 Memorial Day, church office closed 

May 31 Prayer Shawl Ministry @ 9:00 am 

¢ƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ aŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀǊƪ ǘǿƻ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ άƘƻƭȅ Řŀȅǎέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎπ
ǝŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ Řŀȅǎ ǿŜ ǘŜƴŘ ǘƻ Ǝƭƻǎǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƛǧƭŜ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ǎƛƎƴƛŬŎŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ  

¢ƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛǎ !ǎŎŜƴǎƛƻƴ 5ŀȅ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ млΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜ ƛǘ ƛƴ 
ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ моΦ !ǎŎŜƴǎƛƻƴ 5ŀȅ ƳŀǊƪǎ ǘƘŜ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ ōŜƛƴƎ 
ǘŀƪŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǾŜƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΦ Lǘ ƻŎŎǳǊǎ пл Řŀȅǎ ŀƊŜǊ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΤ Řŀȅǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ 
ǿƘƛŎƘ WŜǎǳǎ ƳŀŘŜ Ǉƻǎǘ-ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǝƻƴ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŀƴŎŜǎ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎΦ IŜ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŜŘ 
ǘƻ aŀǊȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƳōΣ ƛƴ ŀƴ ¦ǇǇŜǊ wƻƻƳ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΣ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ ǿŀǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǿƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ 
ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘ ǘƻ 9ƳƳŀǳǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀŎƘ ōŜǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀ ƻŦ DŀƭƛƭŜŜΦ 
WŜǎǳǎ ǎǇŜƴǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴŜǿ ŦǊƻƳ Ƙƛǎ 
ŜŀǊǘƘƭȅ ǝƳŜ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ŎŀǊǊȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƘŜ ƘŀŘ ōŜπ
ƎǳƴΦ Wǳǎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǳǇ ƛƴǘƻ ƘŜŀǾŜƴ ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ǘƻ 
άDƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ Ƴȅ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎΦ .ŀǇǝȊŜ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ {ƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ Řƻ ŜǾŜπ
ǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ L ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻƭŘ ȅƻǳΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǿƻǊƭŘΦέ όaŀǧƘŜǿ нуΥмф-нлύ Lǘ ƛǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ .ŀǇǝǎƳ 
ŀǎ ŀ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tǊƻǘŜǎǘŀƴǘ ŘŜƴƻƳƛƴŀǝƻƴǎΦ 

hƴ !ǎŎŜƴǎƛƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘ /ŀƴŘƭŜ ƻƴŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǝƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƴŘƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎȅƳōƻƭƛŎŀƭƭȅ ōŜ ŎŀǊǊƛŜŘ ƻǳǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  
Lǘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ WŜǎǳǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ƻǳǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀǎ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ  
           ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ нΧΦΦ 
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ΧΦΦ! ²ƻǊŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ м 

ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘŜŘΦ .ǳǘΣ ŀǎ WŜǎǳǎ ǎŀȅǎΣ ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǳǎ ŀƭƻƴŜΦ IŜ ǘŜƭƭǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ WŜǊǳǎŀπ
ƭŜƳ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ŀǿŀƛǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǿŜǊ ǘƻ ōŜ 
Ƙƛǎ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ 

¢ƘŜ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƻǿŜǊ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ Ƙƻƭȅ Řŀȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ 
aŀȅΦ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ рл Řŀȅǎ ŀƊŜǊ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΣ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ƻƴ aŀȅ нмΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ 
ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻƴƎǳŜǎ ƻŦ ŬǊŜ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ 
²Ŝ ƻƊŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ мн ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ όaŀǧƘƛŀǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ōŜŜƴ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ WǳŘŀǎΩ 
ǇƭŀŎŜύΦ ¢ƘŜ .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ !Ŏǘǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ άŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ 
ǇƭŀŎŜέ ό!Ŏǘǎ нΥмύ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƎƘǘȅ ǇƻǿŜǊ ŬƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀǿ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƴƎǳŜǎ 
ƻŦ ŬǊŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǧƭŜ ƻƴ ŜŀŎƘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ 9ŀŎƘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ōŜƎŀƴ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ƻǿƴ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǎƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴ WŜǊǳǎŀƭŜƳΣ ŦǊƻƳ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ Ŏƛǘȅ ƻǊ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜΣ ŎƻǳƭŘ 
ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ DƻƻŘ bŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŀƛŘΦ CǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻƴΣ 
ŜŀŎƘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ DƻŘ ƘŀŘ ŘƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ WŜǎǳǎ ƘŀŘ ǎŀƛŘΣ 
ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ƘƛǎΦ 

!ǎ ŀƴ ŀǎƛŘŜΣ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǿŀǎ ŀ WŜǿƛǎƘ ŦŜŀǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ŦǊǳƛǘǎΣ ŀ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ƘŀǊπ
ǾŜǎǘ ŦŜǎǝǾŀƭΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎǳƭƳƛƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻŦ ǎŜǾŜƴ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ 
ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǎƻǾŜǊ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴǎ ŀŘŀǇǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ǘƻ ƴŀƳŜ ǘƘŜ 
Ƙƻƭȅ Řŀȅ ǿŜ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜΦ 

²Ƙŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƭƭ ƳŜŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ƛǎ ǘǿƻŦƻƭŘΦ CƛǊǎǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǇƻǿŜǊ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǘŀǎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭ ά/έ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƭƻǿŜǊŎŀǎŜ άŎέΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ 
ŀƴŘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŬƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƻǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀƳπ
ǇƭŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ ²Ŝ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŬƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ōŀǇǝǎƳ ŀƴŘ ŀŶǊƳ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǇƻǿŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ /ƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ƛǎ ŀǊŜ 
ǿŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƻŦ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǘǊǳǎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǳǎΦ  

!ǎ ǿŜ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘǿƻ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ Ƙƻƭȅ Řŀȅǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ L ƘƻǇŜ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭƭ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ 
ŀ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŘ ά¸ŜǎΦέ 

50th Anniversary of The United Methodist Church 

April 23, 2018 marks the 50th anniversary of when leaders of the Evan-

gelical United Brethren Church and The Methodist Church declared the 

creation of a new denomination, The United Methodist Church. With the 

words ñLord of the Church, we are united in Thee, in Thy Church and 

now in The United Methodist Church,ò the new denomination was birthed 

on April 23, 1968 at the constituting General Conference being held that year in Dallas. The words, 

said in unison over joined hands, by Bishop Reuben H. Mueller of the Evangelical United Brethren 

Church and Bishop Lloyd C. Wicke of The Methodist Church, signified the formation of one of the 

largest denominations in the world, representing 53 countries. Twelve million people around the world 

call themselves United Methodist. Church members know that when they see a cross and flame, it rep-

resents a connection with fellow United Methodists across the miles--and the years. 

ñWe are celebrating 50 years since a historic coming together among likeminded Christians of different 

regions, languages, cultures and customs because of their common grounding in Wesleyan spirituality 

and practice,ò said the Rev. Fred Day, general secretary of the General Commission of Archives and  

continued on page 8é.. 
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Parish Announcements  
Sunday School  for this year ends on Sunday, May 21 with a special time of celebration. Games and other 
activities will be held outside, weather permitting, or in the lower level Fellowship Hall. We want to give a 
special thanks to those who have given of their time and talent to teach our children, youth and adults this 
year. Please be sure to say thanks to our teachers as you see them. 
 

Ages 2, 3 & 4 ~ Gretchen Hammen and Linda Koester, Joyce Olson as substitute 
Ages 5K - Grade 2 ~ Dan Graham and Holly Jennings 
Grades 3 - 6 ~ Tracy Dollevoet, Darlene Angotti as substitute 
Youth ~ Melissa Lisowe with parents as substitutes 
Adults ~ Lynn Van Schyndel, Julie Schubring, Pastor Lucretia (Wednesday Bible Study)  
 

All these teachers are volunteers and their dedication to spiritual growth is deeply appreciated.  
 
Summer Worship Schedule : We have just four more weeks of Sundays with two worship services. Our 

Summer Schedule begins on Sunday, May 27 and continues through Sunday, Septem-
ber 2 with one service at 9:00 a.m. There will be a mixture of traditional and more 
contemporary music throughout the summer. Services will generally be less than an 
hour except on Communion Sundays ð the first Sunday of each month.   
If you have a special talent like singing or playing piano or an instrument and would 
like to offer special music on a Sunday, please let Pastor Lu know. 

A time of fellowship and refreshments will be held after the service during the summer months. There will 
be a sign-up for volunteers to bring refreshments or we will have coffee, juice and ice tea. Please join us for 
worship and a time to visit with your church family. Invite family and friends to come with you for an experi-
ence of renewal and spiritual growth.  
 
Please help us with information :  
   Military Personnel : We will be observing Memorial Day weekend on May 27 . As always, we will recognize 
those who have been in the service or who are currently in the service. If you would like their name listed on 
a bulletin insert, please email (info@peaceunitedmethodist.org) or call Sheila in the church office (766-3311) 
with their name and branch of military. Thank you!  
   Graduates : We would like to recognize any Peace young adults who are graduating from high school, col-
lege, technical school or an apprenticeship by putting their name in the June newsletter. Please include the 
name of the place they are graduating from along with future plans, if known. You may email these to   
Sheila (info@peaceunitedmethodist.org) or call her at the church office (766-3311). Thank you!  
 
Donõt forget the SCRIP: Stop by the scrip table and check out our on-hand supply of scrip cards or place 
your order for pick up the following week. From dining and entertainment to home improvement and be-
yond, we have all your shopping needs covered forê 

MOTHERõS DAY AND FATHERõS DAY  

TEACHER APPRECIATION GIFTS  

GIFTS FOR GRADUATES 

SUMMER VACATIONS 

SPRING PROJECTS FOR YOUR HOME AND YARD 
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Parish Announcements  
You Can Choose ð Brat Fry or Clean -Up Day :  
There are always a lot of things the church needs and here are two opportunities. 
   On Saturday, June 9 from 7 a.m. ð 5 p.m. we will be sponsoring a BRAT FRY at Piggly Wiggly in Little 

Chute. This is a fund raiser for our ministry beyond the local church (apportionments). We have set 
a goal of paying 45% this year and we can do it! We need your help. People are needed to set up 
the booth at 7 a.m., clean-up around 5 p.m., and cook and sell in between. A sign-up sheet will be 
in the Narthex for shifts in the near future. Even if you can only help for a little while, that is appre-
ciated. Youth are especially encouraged to help sell the food as a service project to the church. 
Thanks! 

   Itõs your choice ð or in this case you can do both! The CHURCH CLEAN-UP DAY is also being 
held on Saturday, June 9 from 8 a.m. to noon (so you could still help with the brat fry before 
or after ƽ). We will be filling in holes around the church with dirt, taking down some bushes, 
trimming trees, picking up sticks and whatever else we can get done outside the church during 
that time. Some tools will be provided but if you have a hedge clipper, a lopper, a dirt shovel, 
rakes or other outside tools please bring them with you. There will be something for every age to 
do! Help us make the outside of the church look great for the summer.  

 
Newsletter Deadline : The next Peace Matters newsletter will be combined for June and 
July. Please have all articles for June and July submitted by Thursday, May 24 . 

Pictured: Pastor Lucretia, Katherine Davidson,  

Robert Davidson, Amara Lisowe, James Fuhrmann,  

Jocelyn Dollevoet, Julie Schubring  

Congratulations to our  

2018 Confirmation Class!  

Katherine 

Robert 

Jocelyn 

James 

Amara 

April 22, 2018  
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Parish & Community Announcements  
Lifest 2018: Summer is just a few months away. Whatõs on your calendar? If you enjoy live music and activi-

ties that celebrate spirituality, check out Lifest 2018! Lifest is a family-friendly, drug and 
alcohol free event being held July 12 -15, 2018 , at the Sunnyview Expo Center in Osh-
kosh, WI. CMCARES, the Church Mutual Insurance Company Foundation, is partnering 
for a second year with Lifest 2018 to support this nationally -known, faith-based music 
festival. The 20th annual òparty with a purposeó brings more than 30,000 attendees 
from all over the United States together to celebrate their beliefs and enjoy 100 musi-
cal acts on six different stages. They are offering discounted event tickets; $49 for full 
event tickets (regularly $66) and $20 for single day tickets (regularly $30). To purchase 
tickets go to www.lifest.com and use the code cmcares18 when purchasing tickets; dis-

count is valid until June 15, 2018. Church Mutual is also hosting a VIP tent by the main stage, complete with 
snacks and drinks. Feel free to stop by for a treat, and donõt forget to visit the Church Mutual booth in the 
Lifest Marketplace! (submitted by Church Mutual Insurance Company, Merrill, WI) 
 
Thinking About Membership?  Have you been thinking you would like to become a member 
of Peace United Methodist Church?  The invitation is always open.  Joining is simply a process 
of speaking to Pastor Lucretia who can share more specific information about the church and 
its ministry and answer any other questions you might have. We can choose a date that works 
for you and that fits the church calendar and receive you into membership.  Let Pastor Lu know 
if you are interested or call the church office at 920-766-3311. 

 

A Humble Prayer Request for Koreaôs Peace and Reconciliation 

ñBut let justice roll down like waters, and righteousness like an ever-flowing stream.ò Amos 5:24 

My brothers and sisters, I am very hopeful about the future of the Korean Peninsula. We received 
good news this week. There is much energy and anticipation for a Summit Meeting between Chair-
man Kim Jong-un of North Korea and President Moon Jae-in of South Korea, and an official end to 
the Korean War.  A summit between President Trump and Chairman Kim Jung-un will occur in May 
or in the near future. This promises to be the culmination of many years of prayer and spiritual hun-
ger for the healing of our human family. For too long, Korea has been divided. A time for reconcilia-
tion and new life is dawning. From the darkness of economic sanctions, hostility, and the threat of 
nuclear destruction comes the light of peace, unity, and restoration. I ask you to offer prayer this 
Sunday, and in the weeks to come, for Korean peace and healing. 

Gracious and caring God, 
We pray for peace, throughout the world, but in this moment, especially for Korea. 
For leaders of both North and South Korea, and their historic negotiation; 
For healthy relations between the leaders of North Korea and the United States of America; 
For the other nations and powers who are involved; 
For wisdom, compassion, grace and vision; 
For a permanent and lasting solution; 
For families reunited and communities restored; 
For a new beginning that ends old hostilities and heals old hurts; 
And for a bright and inspiring future; 
We humbly pray in Jesusô name. Amen. 

Grace and Peace, 
Bishop Hee-Soo Jung 



Page 6 

United Methodist Women  

by Mary Trettin 

     As I write this I am watching the 
last of the snow from the big storm 
melt, and I know that the birds are 

welcoming this melt so that they can finally 
see the ground and start looking for food. 

     May Circle meetings: 

     Thursday, May 10 - Rebekah Circle will 
meet at 6:30pm at the home of Joyce Olson 
to enjoy a salad picnic. Those coming should 

bring a salad to pass. Dishes, beverage, 
breads, and dessert will be provided. Those 
wishing to car pool with Mary Trettin should 
be at the church by 6:15pm. 

     Thursday, May 17 - Esther Circle will meet 
at 1:30pm at the church with Sandi Hillegas 
serving as hostess, Sandy Derks will present 
the program, and Sharon Buxton will have 
the Response moment. 

     Any woman of the church is wel-
come to come to our Circle meet-
ings. Give me a call (766-5077), and 
I will be happy to talk with you about 
our organization. 

Mary Trettin, President  

     50 Women Every Christian Should 
Know by Michelle DeRusha is on the UMW 
Reading List for 2018 under the category 

Leadership Development. 
This is a delightful book! 
Every chapter is like 

reader candy. 

     I was surprised how 
many of these women I did not know. The 
wide range of interests and the expanse of 
centuries guarantee that everyone will find a 
faith heroine somewhere in these pages. 

     Best of all, is the conversational style and 
personal interest slant that the author brings  

her carefully researched information to the 
page. 

     If you donôt usually read history, this is the 
book to introduce the non-fiction genre into 
your reading repertoire. And the table of con-
tents makes it easy to pick and choose your 
way through the book---or to refer back to a 
favorite 

     It is an easy book to pick up and read a 
couple of chapters, then put down to attend 
to your daily living. I highly recommend it for 
your reading pleasure. 

Reviewed by Rita Wuyts 

&ÏÒ -ÁÙ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎÓ ×Å ÁÒÅ 

ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÐÅÎÎÉÅÓ ÆÏÒ 

ÔÈÅ !ÎÎÕÁÌ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ )Î-'ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇȢ 4ÈÉÓ ×ÉÌÌ 

ÂÅ ÏÕÒ ÌÏÏÓÅ ÏǟÅÒÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÕÒÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÁÓ 

×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÎÎÙ ÂÕÃËÅÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÎÁÒÔÈÅØȢ 

THANK YOU for another record -
breaking year for 91.9 The Family 
Radio Networkôs ñHelp for the 
Homelessò 2018 Hygiene Drive! 

In the Fox Cities é 

¶  $168,035 worth of hygiene supplies   
 donated byé 

¶  265  Fox Cities employers, churches and 
 schools hosting collection boxes, 
 helpingé 

¶  18 Fox Cities crisis programs, serving 
 approximately... 

¶  16,000 people annually 


